Chesterfield Girls Basketball League-Minutes

January 8, 2014
Meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m.

Roll was taken.  Associations in attendance: Smith, Clover Hill, Crenshaw, Evergreen, Gates, Hening, Jacobs, Midlothian, Robious, Spring Run, Swift Creek, Wells, Woolridge.

Minutes of the meeting on December 4, 2013 were approved. 
Old Business
There was a discussion concerning various issues that individuals have encountered during the season.  Some referees were not clear on the length of the quarters for Intermediate games.  Another referee was not clear that the “foot-in-the-paint” rule does not apply to the Junior Division.  Art Smith will discuss these and some other concerns with Ray Bullock, head of the referees.  There was a consensus that there have not been any major problems so far.
Attendees raised a concern that playing an increased number of games in December has had an unintended consequence on the rule that forbids teams from adding players after the third game of the season.  In the past, teams could add players in January.  Under the current schedule, some teams cannot.  This issue will be referred to the Rules Committee.
Attendees were reminded that a rule change modifies the “Must-Sit Rule” for Senior teams that have only six players.  The purpose is to reduce the number of forfeits at the senior level.  The rule has not yet come into play.

Bob Kindervater discussed plans for the tournament. The minors will be divided into two divisions. Minors teams with a .500 record will play in the NCAA tournament, while the remaining teams will play in the NIT.  There will only be one Junior B tournament because there are only six teams in that division.  There will be three Intermediate tournaments.  Intermediate teams will be seeded based on their records, regardless of where they finish in their respective divisions. Bob is trying to get a high school gym for February 15, so that all of the championship games can be played on that day at one location. 
Announcements
All practices will end on January 30, 2014. 
Meeting adjourned.
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